# RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

# BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Held January 31, 2017

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer were present.

#### VISITORS:

Trustee Glaub made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$9,678.50 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

| 4972 | OHIO PUBLIC ENTITY CONSORTIUM   | \$3,946.25 |
|------|---------------------------------|------------|
| 4973 | JENNIE DUVAL                    | \$181.51   |
| 4974 | Englefield Oil Co.              | \$328.58   |
| 4975 | Pleasant Valley Limestone       | \$107.13   |
| 4976 | Bureau of Workers' Compensation | \$149.32   |
| 4977 | CITY TIRE SERVICE               | \$1,248.44 |
| 4978 | NAPA Auto Parts                 | \$57.55    |
| 4979 | Barb Selegue                    | \$59.88    |
| 4980 | Jennie Duval                    | \$935.82   |
| 4981 | STEPHEN GLAUB                   | \$652.44   |
| 4982 | Jack Richard Hedges             | \$248.34   |
| 4983 | BENJAMIN C HUPP                 | \$622.75   |
| 4984 | BARBARA L SELEGUE               | \$250.79   |
| 4985 | DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN          | \$621.54   |
| 4986 | Donald W Watkins                | \$268.16   |
|      |                                 | \$9,678.50 |

#### CORRESPONDANCE

### REPORTS

<u>ZONING INSPECTOR</u> Barb Selegue, zoning inspector, reported she issued one permit for 11611 Cherry Hill RD

She informed the trustees the appeals board clerk is temporary unable to perform the clerk duties right now so there is a need for someone to do the job while he is away. Trustee Glaub made a motion to temporarily appoint Bill Markley to the position until Mike Zinnsmeister can return. Trustee Hupp seconded the motion. Roll Call: Glaub yes, Hupp yes, VanBuren yes.

### **UNFINISHED BUSINESS**

<u>NEW BUSINESS</u> FO requested the board accept the appropriations. Trustee VanBuren made amotion to accept the permanent appropriations. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Roll Call: Glaub yes, Hupp yes, VanBuren yes.

The board discussed the single trash hauler contract which is up in July. Trustees will probably put it out for bid again instead of extending the contract. The board would like resident input on the matter. Trustee Hupp made a motion to run a legal notice announcing the board will take comments at the next trustee meeting on February 28, 2017. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. Roll Call: Glaub yes, Hupp yes, VanBuren yes.

Trustees discussed purchasing a new truck this year. They would like it to be automatic with a gas motor and will need to purchase a plow and spreader too.

Trustee Hupp said he talked to someone from ODOT and they will be repaving 40 through Brownsville in the year 2020. Trustee Hupp would like to talk to commission about

# BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

### Held January 31, 2017

helping the towns put in sidewalks. Trustee Glaub made a motion for Trustee Hupp to discuss sidewalks with the county commissioners. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Roll Call: Glaub yes, Hupp yes, VanBuren yes.

## PUBLIC COMMENT

Ed Monroe said the website isn't working. The FO said she is having some problems with it and will need to get help fixing it.

Barb Selegue said when they were cleaning up some stuff in the garage, they found a couple of 2 way radios. They weren't working so they threw them away. They will need to be removed from the inventory list.

Tim May thanked the trustees for the new faucet in the community building.

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:46pm.

Stephen Glaub- President

Ben Hupp-Vice President

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer